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Consideration of an appeal filed regarding Cannabis Conditional Use 
Permit Application No. P23-00801 and related Environmental Assessment 
for property located at 7363 North Blackstone Avenue on the northwest 
corner of West Pinedale and North Blackstone Avenues. 
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Contents of Supplement: 

Exhibit Q - Additional Comments Received 08/15/2023

Supplemental Information: 
Any agenda related public documents received and distributed to a majority of the Commission 
after the Agenda Packet is printed are included in Supplemental Packets. Supplemental 
Packets are produced as needed. The Supplemental Packet is available for public inspection in 
the City Clerk's Office, 2600 Fresno Street, during normal business hours (main location 
pursuant to the Brown Act, G.C. 54957.5(2). In addition, Supplemental Packets are available 
for public review at the Planning Commission meeting in the City Council Chambers, 2600 
Fresno Street. Supplemental Packets are also available on-line on the City Clerk's website. 

Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA): 
The meeting room is accessible to the physically disabled, and the services of a translator can 
be made available. Requests for additional accommodations for the disabled, sign language 
interpreters, assistive listening devices, or translators should be made one week prior to the 
meeting. Please call City Clerk's Office at 621-7650. Please keep the doorways, aisles and 
wheelchair seating areas open and accessible. If you need assistance with seating because of 
a disability, please see Security. 



Supplemental Exhibit Q
Additional Comments Received 08/15/2023



From: Virginia Velazquez <vicky85@att.net> 

Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2023 10:24 AM 

To: PublicCommentsPlanning 

Subject: Agenda Date 8-16-2023 Item Number VIII-A ID 23-1219 

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments 

Name: Virginia Meza 
Address: 7396 N. College Ave Pinedale CA 93650 

My name is Virginia Meza and live in Pinedale. My family and I are against the 
Conditional Use Permit Application No. P23-00801. We have been in the Pinedale 
community for the past 18 years and my three kids have attended or are attending 
Pinedale Elementary.  

We are not against any cannabis business but we are opposed to the location that 
Embarc has requested. Our neighborhood has a dispensary located on Palm and Nees 
called The Artist Tree which is not far from the proposed location for this Conditional 
Use Permit. There is also another business located on Blackstone and close to Nees 
called “Tiny Weeds” and they are a delivery only in the area.   

Walking from the proposed Embarc location to the established Artist Tree would take 25 
minutes or drive 6 minutes. This shows how close these two dispensaries would be.  

The proposed location will be between Little Caesars and our laundromat that my family 
uses each weekend. Already there is not enough parking on the weekends because of 
the Little Caesars and laundromat. Should this Conditional Use Permit go into effect, 
there would be no parking available to wash/dry our clothes which is a basic family 
need.  

Another reason we oppose the location is that Pinedale Elementary is .3 miles from the 
proposed Embarc location. It takes about 6 minutes to walk there compared to our Boys 
and Girls club which takes 9 minutes from the school.   

Pinedale is fortunate to have a Boys and Girls club located on Minarets that our children 
can go to after school. Part of their story states “To us, a Safe Place doesn’t just mean a 
building—it’s a community of people that demonstrate our core values; RESPECT, 
INTEGRITY, PASSION, FUN and COMMITMENT…”  

In review of the support letters that Embarc has offered to the planning commission 
obtained from your agenda and attachments, the majority of those letters are not from 
the neighborhood area zip code 93650. Zip codes from the original location of West 
Shaw Ave 93711 are included into this meetings documents.  



My family and I encourage you to make today’s decision the best for the community 
involved. We hope that you do not allow Embarc or any dispensary to be in the 
proposed location. Like the Boys and Girls Club story states The community 
demonstrates the core values and is PRESENT today to ask you to make that 
COMMITMENT as well for our Pinedale Community and children.  

Sincerely, 

Virginia Meza 

















































FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

August 15, 2023 

 

Pinedale Community Association Formally Endorses Embarc’s Pinedale Location  

Longtime Pinedale Residents and Community Leaders Stand with Embarc 

  

(Fresno, CA) – Today the Pinedale Community Association announces its formal support for 

Embarc’s proposed cannabis dispensary at 7363 N Blackstone Avenue. Embarc has been awarded a 

Conditional Use Permit to develop retail space formerly occupied by a check cashing business into a 

licensed cannabis dispensary within a retail shopping center on the outskirts of the Pinedale 

neighborhood.  

“As many people in our community know, I was not initially supportive of cannabis companies, but 

Embarc has done the work to engage our community and earn our trust,” says Pinedale Community 

Association President Lisa Guzman, a second-generation Pinedale local business owner. “In getting 

to know them, I trust Embarc will be a positive business leader that will benefit our community – as 

evidenced by their existing operations elsewhere on Blackstone and their significant outreach and 

engagement within our neighborhood.”  

The Pinedale Community Association does not typically take positions on projects; however, 

Embarc’s Conditional Use Permit has been appealed by one Pinedale resident and one non-resident 

citing various concerns on behalf of the Pinedale community. Embarc’s proposal has been fully 

vetted by the City over the course of a multi-year review process and has been found to comply 

with all requirements. Additionally, Embarc has gone above and beyond to engage with Pinedale 

residents and to be responsive to questions, comments and concerns – garnering the support of 

hundreds of Pinedale residents and more than a thousand support letters from across Fresno.  

“Ultimately, we believe that Embarc has done the work and earned the ability to move forward 

with this project as it has been extensively reviewed and approved by the City,” says the Board in a 

joint statement. “Through Embarc’s operations, we have an opportunity to partner to address many 

pressing needs such as the loitering and vagrancy that have plagued that shopping center and 

discouraged patronage for years. This is an opportunity to work collaboratively and with trust and 

transparency to advance community needs and benefits.”  
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